
CMIA
GSR/DCM MEETING

July 10, 2005, Gladwin, MI
Chairman: Rachel S., email: Chair@cmia32.org
Rachel S. opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer, A.A. 
Preamble, and the Responsibility Pledge.
Secretary: Michael A. K., email: Secretary@cmia32.org
Roll Call:

• 58 GSR’s and Alternates were in attendance. 
• 1 New GSR’s attended. 
• 0 GSR’s attended for their second time. 

The 7th Tradition was discussed by Dennis S. and the 7th Concept was discussed by Mike K.
The 8th Tradition will be presented by Dan R. and the 8th Concept presented by Jack R. in 
Alpena.

Minutes were accepted.
Treasurer: Julie R., email: Treasurer@cmia32.org
Beginning Balance:   $2,487.99
    
Income:    
Group Contirbutions  1,663.00  
Baskets  56.00  
Coffee Pot (GSO)  37.15  
    
Total Income:  $1,756.15  
    
Expenses:    
DCM's 400.00   
Archives 50.00   
Secretary Seed Money (Mike K.) 276.57   
GSO (Coffee Pot) 37.15   
Forum Fund (2005)    
Corrections Literature (CMIA Lit) 400.00   
Host Expenses -    

Treasurer's Expenses (Julie R.) 11.94   

GSR Orientation 51.35   
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Grapevine Committee 50.00   

    
Total Expenses: (1,277.01)   
    
Ending Balance:   $2,967.13
 

Literature: Lyle T., email: Literature@cmia32.org
Beginning Balance $527.24  Expenses:  

Income:   Purchases 2,558.80
Sales (taxable) 975.66  Travel Expenses & Storage 31.39
Committees 422.80  Storage 50.00
Other (HVAIG) 939.88  Bank Charges 10.00
Sales Tax 58.57  Total Expenses: (2,650.19)
Total Income: $2,396.91    
   Ending Balance $273.96
   Inventory valuation $14,347.65
 

Finance Committee: Stanley P., email: Finance@cmia32.org
Number of members present: 7
Beginning Balance $2,967.13
Expenses 776.57
Expenses "pending approval" 730.00
Ending Balance $1,460.56
Treatment Facilities: Keith M., email: Treatment@cmia32.org
We had four members attending and one new member, Bob H. from Durand, MI. We talked 
about the new treatment facilities list and how to make it better. Closed with serenity prayer.
Archives: Jim D., email: Archives@cmia32.org
CMIA started in 1951. We are looking forward to seeing you at the State Conference in Mt. 
Pleasant. We will have a large Archives display set up, stop by and check it out. We 
appreciate your continued support.
Special Needs: Jim M., email: Specialneeds@cmia32.org
(No Report)
Corrections: Art M., email: Corrections@cmia32.org
The CFC meeting opened with a welcome and reading of the purpose of the committee. After 
reports from theÂ secretary, discussion about treasury matters and distribution of Pre-
Release materials and requests, the featured presentation about the Grapevine and how it 
can be used in corrections service was made by Ron B. Chairman of the Grapevine 
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Committee for Area 32. Ron discussed the value to inmates of this "meeting in print" that can 
be purchased by district CFC people for distribution to inmates. He brought one hundred of 
the special edition of the Grapevine that is bound without staples for corrections distribution 
and those copies were shared among the CFC members in attendance. A vote was taken to 
reimburse Ron for the expenditure he made for this special edition of the Grapevine. The 
meeting closed with discussions about use of funds in the committee to be discussed again at 
the August IntraArea in Alpena and the featured presentation at that meeting. Approximately 
22 people were in attendance.
Grapevine: Ron B., email: Grapevine@cmia32.org
(No Report)
CPC Committee: Chuck C., email: CPC@cmia32.org
CPC and PI committees met as one today. Stanley P. PI chair gave an overview of what 
Public Information is all about. He touched on what they have been doing in district 12. Chuck 
C. CPC chair discussed the importance of being responsible in our duty to serve, asking 
those in attendance to reach out to their district and see how they can serve. If no committee 
is active get one started. He also touched on what we can and cannot do. Moe shared on his 
experience working with the probation dept. in district 12 as well as the schools answering a 
few questions. there were 10 members present.
Public Information: Stanley P., email: PI@cmia32.org
(See CPC Report)
Forum: Bruce H., email: Forum@cmia32.org 
Sign ups for the Novvember Forum will continue in July and August then stop. All CMIA 
officers and committee chairs who have not been sponsored by area are elidgible and do not 
need to sign up. After it has bees determined how many officers and chairs are selected, the 
remaing of the 20 people to be sponsored will be selected from the list of thoes who have 
signed the most times. The will be selected after the August meeting sign ups.
Website Committee: Michael K., email: Website@cmia32.org
(No Report)
Registrar: Steve H., email: Registrar@cmia32.org
(No Report)
State Convention 2005 Committee: Ron A. email: Mark C. - Convention@cmia32.org or 
Tracey G. - Convention2@cmia32.org
(No Report)
GSR Orientation: Larry S., email: AltDelegate@cmia32.org
There was only one new GSR for orientation with a visitor. Both seemed very interested. 
Went over the importance of the Home Group and the duties and responsibilities of the 
group's GSR. Gave both the Area hand book and materials on group and GSR. 
Delegate: Jesse W. P., email: Delegate@cmia32.org
Our delegate gave his full report with details regarding the Conference last April. (See 
attached report.) Background material on the conference will be made available at following 
Area meetings.
(See Delegate Report Archives)
Delegate's Report 7/05
Old Business:
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New Business:
 

Announcements:
Welcome home to Kevin T., DCM from Alpena, after his deployment to Iraq

**Next Month CMIA will be meeting in, Alpena, MI, August 7, 2005
 

In Service
Michael A. K.


